
  

Diary Dates 

June 16 
26th  Gardening Club LBVH 7.30pm 
 
July 19 
1st  Longtown Historical Society 
2nd  LBVH AGM 7pm 
3rd  LB Parish Council   7.30pm 
4th  Coffee Morning LBVH 
4th  MB Parish Council  7.30pm          
5th  Evening with Reg Moule MBCH 7.30 
9th  Whist Evening LBVH 
13th  Garden Fete Castle Nibole 2pm 
14th  Parish Walk 9am 
14th  Celebration of Violet Szabo 2pm 
17th  Table Tennis LBVH 
20th  Opening of MBCH Extension 
 
August 19 
1st  Coffee Morning LBVH 
13th  Whist Evening LBVH 
14th  Table Tennis LBVH 
24-25th Kilpeck Art Club Exhibition 

    THE Birches 
      A NEWSLETTER FOR KINGSTHORN,  

      MUCH BIRCH, LITTLE BIRCH & ACONBURY 

 

        First published 1977   July /August 2019 

Please send copy for the September Newsletter to 

editorial@birchesnews.org.uk or written contributions to Liz Hall at Walmere, 

Wrigglebrook, Kingsthorne HR2 8AW. 

—by 18th  August please. 

There is no Newsletter in August 

Church Services July 2019 
 
 

June 30th     Trinity 2     
  Benefice Communion Service at Much Birch at 
  10.30 a.m. 
 

July 7th      Trinity 3     
  Little Birch Communion Service 11.00 a.m. 
 

July 14th  Trinity 4     
  Much Birch Family Communion 9.15 a.m. 
                    Little Birch Morning Worship 11.00 a.m. 
                    Cantref, Tump Lane, Wormelow  
  Celebration of Violet Szabo 2.00 p.m. 
 

July 21st     Trinity 5     
  Much Birch Communion 9.15 a.m. 
  Little Birch Traditional Communion 11.00 a.m. 
  Much Birch Prayers for Healing and Wholeness 
  6.30 p.m. 
 

July 28th Trinity 6     
  Much Birch Morning Worship 9.15 a.m. 

LITTLE BIRCH 
GARDEN FETE 

AT THE HOME OF  
KATE AND JOHN DILLON 

CASTLE NIBOLE 
LITTLE BIRCH. 

SATURDAY JULY 13TH 2PM 
GRAND PRIZE DRAW 

CAKE STALL 
TOMBOLA 

GAMES FOR CHILDREN 
PLANT STALL 
AND MORE… 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR HELPERS ON THE DAY,  

RAFFLE DONATIONS, CAKES, BOTTLES FOR 
TOMBOLA, PLANTS, JAMS AND CHUTNEYS 

ETC, BOOKS. 

PLEASE COME ALONG AND JOIN US 

PLEASE CONTACT JOHN CATON ON 540415. 

In aid of Little Birch Church 

85% vote YES for Joint Neighbourhood Plan—see page 5 

Please note KT&LB Horticultural Show 
Schedules 7th September 2019 are at the 
back of this newsletter. 
 

Do come along and meet Jules Hudson broadcaster and 

presenter of BBC hit series Country File 
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Little Birch Village Hall Committee 
Newsletter notices for July and August 2019 

 

Coffee Morning 

The next two coffee mornings will be on Thursday 4th July and 
Thursday 1st August 10:30am - 12:30pm at Little Birch Village 
Hall.  

Join us and enjoy a cup of tea or coffee, some cake or a biscuit. 
Make new friends or catch up with old friends, have a chat and 
find out more about the local community and let us know your 
thoughts and suggestions as to how we can develop these 
regular meetings. 

If you need help with transport please contact Margaret: 01981 
540374  
 
Whist Drive 

We guarantee a warm welcome and a fun evening with good 
company at our monthly whist drive whatever your ability. 
Excellent prizes and refreshments too. 

Our next two Whist Drives will be on Tuesday 9th July and 
Tuesday 13th August at Little Birch Village Hall. We start at 7.30 
pm and the entrance fee is just £2.00. 

Community Book Exchange/Lending Library  

The next two Book Exchanges will be on the morning of Saturday 
20th July and Saturday 17th August at the former Methodist 
Chapel opposite the Village Hall 10am – 12noon.  

All members of the community are invited to join us for this 
enjoyable monthly event which offers not only a wide range of 
books and DVDs (to suit all ages and interests) but also an 
opportunity to meet others and exchange recommendations for 
a good read.    

There is a charge of just £1 per adult towards the cost of the hire 
and refreshments.   

Table Tennis Sessions 

The next table tennis sessions will be on Wednesday 17th July 
and Wednesday 14th August at Little Birch Village Hall between 
7pm and 9pm.  All abilities are welcome as the idea is to have a 
bit of fun and exercise.  Equipment is supplied. Sessions will be 
once a month, but this could be more frequent if there is enough 
demand.  Similarly, if there is sufficient interest, we may also be 
able to manage a day session. Tea and coffee will be available. 
£2.00 per session to cover cost of refreshments and heating.  

If you are interested and would like more information call Angela 
Middleton on 01981 540377 or Peter Rees on 01981 541356 

 
Art and Craft Space 

The Art and Craft Space continues weekly sessions every 
Thursday from 3pm – 5pm at Little Birch Village Hall. Sessions 
will be self-directed: drawing, painting, creative writing, knitting, 
quilting or any other crafts which people are interested in. Bring 
your own materials and join the group to have a chat and do 

Steam on the Mainline 

If anyone would like to see a train hauled by 
a steam locomotive, passing through Here-
ford, there is a rail tour due on 29 June. It is 

scheduled to be hauled by an ex LMS locomotive no. 
45596 “Bahamas”, a Jubilee Class.  Good viewing places 
are the layby just north of Pontrilas  (approx. 12:27), Hey-
wood Tunnel (on the link road between Callow and Bel-
mont Road) (approx. 12:33), the slip road off Green Crize 
that runs through to Holme Lacy Road (approx. 12:35) and 
the Station where it will  stop (approx. 12:41). The train 
will then reverse to the diesel sidings behind Lidl where it 
will remain until 17:06 when it will return to the station, 
pick up the passengers and depart at 17:18. College Road 
bridge is a good viewing point for the departure. The 
times given above are based on those as shown on the 
website ‘realtimetrains’. 
If you decide to venture out, you are strongly advised to 
look at the website www.realtimetrains.co.uk  where you 
can find the final timings and any last minute alterations. 
Enter ‘Hereford’ and 12:41 in the time box, then click on 
“search”. On the next page click on “switch to detailed”. 
On the next page, in the “ID “ column click on 1Z54 and 
the scheduled timings at all locations the train passes be-
tween Dorridge and Hereford will be displayed. To the 
right of that will be displayed the actual timings. You will 
only be interested in the locations on the approach to 
Hereford to see whether it is early, on time or running 
late. Generally they run to time because they have to fit 
between the paths of service trains. 
 
There are other steam hauled trains scheduled on Satur-
day 13th July, on Saturday 20th July, on Wednesday 7th Au-
gust, provisional on Saturday 14th September. Search for 
timings as described above – each train will have 1Z as 
first two ID characters but the third and fourth will be 
different for each train.  

some craft work. All are welcome – contact Margaret for further 
details (01981-540374) or just turn up. 
 

Other events in July/August 

 

2nd July at 7pm Annual General Meeting of Little Birch Village Hall 
Committee 

All members of the community are invited to join us at our AGM. 
This is your opportunity to hear about the work of the 
committee over the last 12 months and to hear what we have 
planned for the next 12 months. We look forward to welcoming 
you 

13th July – Little Birch Fete 
 

Future events  

Kingsthorne and Little Birch Annual Horticultural Show:  
Friday 6th September at 2pm – Children’s Workshop 
Saturday 7th September – Horticultural Show 

http://www.realtimetrains
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Big Tea: 

 

This summer, make time for tea and cake with those close 
to you. 

By hosting a Big Tea, whatever the size, you’ll be helping 
your Hospice continue supporting families in Herefordshire 
and the surrounding areas. 

Just pick a venue (it could be your front room, a village hall 
or your staff room), choose a date and time and then invite 
your friends, family, neighbours or work colleagues to enjoy 
one of our favourite pastimes; drinking tea and eating 
cake. 

To get involved, contact Gaynor on 01432 852 630 or 
email gwarren@smhospicehereford.org and she will help 
you plan your event. 

 

Open Gardens: 

Summer is a time many of us enjoy spending in the garden. 

If you’re looking for inspiration, or you just fancy an 
afternoon spent in a beautiful Herefordshire garden, then 
we’ve just the thing for you. 

The St Michael’s Hospice Open Gardens season continues 
on Wednesday, 3rd July at Homme House in Much Marcle 
where visitors have the chance, for a small additional price, 
to enjoy a guided parkland walk. 

Four days later, on Sunday 7th July, Seabournes in Fawley, 
near Ross-on-Wye is the venue. The 10-acre garden 
features wonderful views of the River Wye and surrounding 
landscape and offers ample opportunity for a picnic.  

Brinsop Court, near Tillington, is next in the Open Gardens 
programme on Thursday, 18th July when the Grade 1-
listed 12th Century moated manor house will be open to 
explore, along with the 800-acre estate. 

Rhodds Farm in Lyonshall, which opens on Sunday, 21st 
July, offers wonderful views of the Malvern Hills and the 
Black Mountains, while Shobdon Court on Sunday, 18th 
August is rarely open to the public and features an 
arboretum with a mature tree canopy and smaller acers 
below.  

For more Open Gardens information, including directions 
and how to book tickets, visit st-michaels-hospice.org.uk 

 

Paul Broome 
Communications Officer, St Michael’s Hospice 
Tel 01432 852 643   
Fax 01432 851 022 
st-michaels-hospice.org.uk 
facebook.com/stmichaelshospicehereford 
twitter.com/stmichaelshosp 

Journal entries for July 2019 

ROSS LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT GROUP: All interested are invited 
to our July Talk which will be held on a different Tuesday; it will 
be on Tuesday evening 23rd July 7.00 for 7.30 p.m. at Ross 
Library.   Our local Poet, BEN RAY will read some of the poems 
from his new Collection and talk about the way he works.    
Refreshments available for donation.  Entry £4.00 RLDG 
Members, £5.00 non-Members, Students Free.  Website 
www.rldg.org.uk 
 
ROSS ARTS APPRECIATION SOCIETY: On Friday 5th July at the 
Larruperz Centre Ross, 7.00 for 7.30 p.m., we will be hosting a 
renowned, local Violinist, ALICE EARLL, who will play her unique 
violin and tell us about J. S. Bach's dance music of the baroque 
era.    All interested are welcome.   Entry £2.50 for members, 
£5.00 for non-Members, Students free.   For details ring 01989 
720539 or mob. 07899 728346 or email: ladyjan8@gmail.com 
 
ROSS CIVIC SOCIETY   The Committee invite you to join them on a 
Visit to Hampton Court Castle, Hope under Dinmore, HR6 0PN on 
Wednesday morning 10th July.    To book or enquire further 
contact the Organiser Norman Bricknell on 01989 768320 or by 
email to norman@morrisbricknell.com 

Longtown Historical Society,  AGM, Monday 1 July, 7.30pm, 

Longtown Village Hall, HR2 0LD                          The AGM 

will be followed by a talk by Professor Keith Ray, whose sub-

ject will be “Offa’s Dyke and the Western Frontier of Mercia 

along the Wye”.  Contact jeremy.milln@gmail.com for more 

information. Guests are very welcome at our meetings, (£3). 

mailto:gwarren@smhospicehereford.org
http://www.st-michaels-hospice.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/stmichaelshospicehereford
http://www.twitter.com/stmichaelshosp
http://www.rldg.org.uk
mailto:ladyjan8@gmail.com
mailto:norman@morrisbricknell.com
mailto:jeremy.milln@gmail.com
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BAYLEY’S 
WINDOW CLEANING 

SERVICE 

 
WATER FED POLE AND TRADITIONAL 

 
WE ALSO CLEAN:- 

 
 GUTTERS AND FACIAS 

 CONSERVATORY ROOFS 

 
FREE QUOTATIONS 

* REFERENCES CAN BE GIVEN *  

* ESTABLISHED IN AREA * 

PHONE ANDREW 

HOME: 01432 508979 

MOBILE: 07771 870891 

EMail: bayleyscleaning@gmail.com 

BRENDAN MORRIS 

CONSTRUCTION & CARPENTRY 
SPECIALISING IN uPVC 
WINDOWS, DOORS & 
CONSERVATORIES 

 

call now for a free quotation 

on;  07855760912 

email   
brendanmorris05@gmail.com 

 CONSERVATORIES  

 WINDOWS 

 DOORS 

 FASCIAS  

 SOFFITS  

 GUTTERS 

0 1 9 8 1  5 4 1 1 2 1  
0 7 8 1 8  6 1 1 0 1 0  

w w w . g l a z y d a y s . n e t  
E m a i l :  s a l e s @ g l a z y d a y s . n e t  

  

Parent, Baby and 
Toddler Group 
Come and Play! 

Much Birch 
Village Hall 
Every Friday 

9.30am —11.30pm 
Birth to 4 years 

For more information please contact: 
Karen 07817716137 or Lucy lcook8910@gmail.com 

Snacks 
Chat and fun 

for all 

Craft y 

Activities 

Drink lots of 

Tea or Coffee! 

Outdoor and 

indoor to
ys 

and play 

Make new 
friends 

Friendly and 

Relaxed 

 18 year old babysitter available weekdays/

weekends. £6 an hour. Ring 07909 940916 for 

more details.                               Cecily Daffern 

Friends of the Violette Szabo GC Society 

Annual Special Day “Friendship” 

Sunday 14th July 2019 

 

 

2pm at Cartref House, Tump Lane, Wormlow or 1.30pm 

from the park in Wormlow to join the parade of 

standards to the museum 

For more information contact Rosemary Rigby on 

01981 540477 

mailto:brendanmorris05@gmail.com
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Congratulations to Aconbury and Little Birch parishes following 
the 30 May   Referendum on the Little Birch and Aconbury 
Neighbourhood Plan. The decision was an overwhelming majority 
with almost 85% in favour of using the plan to help decide 
plannning applications.  

Samantha Banks, Neighbourhood Planning Manager at 
Herefordshire Council says that a report is being prepared  for 
the Cabinet Member (Infrastructure) in order to adopt the plan 
and it is anticipated the plan will be adopted by the end of June. 

This result means that the neighbourhood plan will now form 
part of the statutory planning framework guiding new building 
and other development across the two parishes. 

A big thanks must go to all those who have worked so hard on 
the plan for the past three years to make this such a resounding 
success. - especially David Nicholson, the planning consultant, all 
the members of the Steering Group and Sophie Glover – Clerk to 
the Steering Group. 

Aconbury is the only Parish Meeting to have joined with a Parish 
Council to produce an NDP. There have been 61 successful 
referendums so far. 

For updates and notifications please check out the website – 
www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org. 

http://www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org/
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KEN RUCK 

DOMESTIC ELECTRICIAN  

      Fault Finding & Repair              Reliable Service 

      New Consumer Units                Fully Insured 

     Outside / Security Lights          Re-Wires 

      Periodic Testing                         P.A.T Testing 

     Smoke & CO Alarms                  Showers 

    Cookers e.t.c 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

     Plumbing – Fault Finding & Repair 

     + General Property Maintenance 

 

Contact: 

07780460258 or kenruck1956@hotmail.com 

Or Visit my Facebook Page. 

Visit to Coningsby Hospital 

Members of the History Group have recently visited Coningsby 
Hospital on Widemarsh Street.  Come on, admit it, how many 
of you have lived here for many years and never visited it?!  I 
hadn’t either but I am very glad I finally made it.  It is a fasci-
nating piece of Hereford’s history.  It began life in the 1200s as 
a chapel of the Knights Hopitallers of St John of Jerusalem 
founded at the time of the Crusades. In the 1600s Sir Thomas 
Coningsby converted it and extended it, forming a quadrangle 
including alms houses, a smaller chapel, dining hall and infirma-
ry.  It now contains a very interesting museum with lots if infor-
mation to absorb.  It is open every Wednesday and Saturday 
from 11.00 and costs nothing though a donation is requested. 

It is well worth a visit, also the Blackfriars Monastery behind 
the alms houses and accessed straight off the street.  This is 
open every day to just wander around.  It is very ruinous but 
the rare 14th century preaching cross in the grounds is in good 
order.  Thomas Coningsby bought it after the dissolution and 
created a house for himself in it. 

Kilpeck Art Club August Exhibition                                                                                                           

The Club will be holding a weekend exhibition on 24th-25th 

August 2019, from 10am-5pm.  A varied collection of art 

works will be on display, including cards which are suitable 

for anniversaries and Christmas.  Refreshments will be availa-

ble. Please come along and support us. 

HISTORY GROUP 
 
This month the Writing Group tell you about the History 
Group. 
 
To celebrate the Millennium, it was decided to take the offer 
of a grant for the purpose and compile a photographic record 
of all the buildings in the west end of Little Birch and Kings 
Thorn. This, together with information which each house-
holder provided about their property’s history, stimulated 
interest in studying local history once again and the Little 
Birch and Kings Thorn History Group was born. 
 
The above paragraph is taken from the book “Little Birch on 
Aconbury Hill” produced and published by the History 
Group in 2006 – no doubt many of you will already have a 
copy, but if you would like to purchase one, contact Alison 
Clarke on 01981 540 791. The photographic recording is on 
DVD and is available from Mike Morley on 01981 540 510. 
A copy of this is also in the Records Office. 
 
The Group meets once a month at the home of Alison Clarke 
– founder member and organizer of events. It is too small a 
group to warrant using the Village Hall, but when a speaker 
is invited to talk on a range of historic and rural subjects, 
these are held at the Village Hall and open to everyone for a 
small fee. The speaker is paid from the profits made from the 
book and usually includes refreshments. 
 
The Group also have visits to places of historical interest in 
and around Hereford. 
 
They are currently planning a second book. 
 
Anyone who would like to join them, please contact Alison 
who will be delighted to welcome you. 
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GARTH BRADBURY FENCING LTD 
All types of fencing 

Gates 
Field Shelters 

Timber Outbuildings 
www.gbfencingcontractors.com 

garthbradburyfencing@hotmail.com 
01981 541385  :  07970 346460 

Self-storage 
Herefordshire 

£15 per week—no VAT 
20ft x 8ft 

7 Days a week access 
Long or short term rental. 

 

Seasoned  
Firewood for Sale 

 
 

George Cole 
Mob: 07800952317 
Tel: 01981241274 

 

EJ PARTINGTON BOOKKEEPING 

Bookkeeping & Accounting Specialist 

Woodfield, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, HR2 8HX 

07989 854593 / 01981 541109 

emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk 

Emma Partington has over 10 years experience in the finance industry 

both in practice and in industry, a local business that is able to help 

with all your bookkeeping needs. 

Call or e-mail today for a no obligation discussion  

about your requirements. 

Bookkeeping VAT Returns 

Invoicing Management Accounts 

Payroll Self-Assessment Returns 

Linedance classes in MBCH every 

Wednesday evening.. 7.30pm-

9.30pm...£4.00 Not suitable 

for absolute beginners Contact Jean 

Harris on 07506718907 for further 

details or pop along to one of our 

classes  

Ping’s  

Hairdressing & Barbers 

 

Experienced hairdresser and stylist 

located in own salon at Thorn Lodge, 

Aconbury Close (old Post Office site). 

Home visits can also be arranged.  

Weekend and evening appointments 

available. 

Reasonable rates.  Fully C&G and 

NVQ certified. 

For appointments and further 

information 

Ring Mobile 07450 343454 

Or Home 01981 540876 

mailto:emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk
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Email: alisonpilates2016@gmail.com 

 

www.greenleafarchitecture.co.uk 
E. info@greenleafarchitecture.co.uk 
Tel. 01981 257180 M. 07946457251 

 

Friendly and reliable, chartered Architectural Practice based in 
Wormelow. 

All Architectural work undertaken. General advice; Planning 
applications; Detailed design for Building control and Tender; 

Project management 

http://www.greenleafarchitecture.co.uk
mailto:info@greenleafarchitecture.co.uk
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Horse/pony/animal help available -  

Very helpful, young, teenage, girls are looking 
to help on a local yard in exchange for a ride 
(or help with other animals for some pocket 
money) 

07866 006582 

Memorabilia 

The opening of the new extension of Much Birch Community 
Hall will take place on Saturday 20th July 2019, when we will 
also be celebrating the 40th anniversary of the original open-
ing of the main building.  The Management Committee would 
like to put together a display of photographs and articles re-
lating to special events held in the Hall over the years, espe-
cially of the opening day.  If you could lend us any such items 
we promise to take care of them and would of course return 
them to you soon after 20th July 

If you do have items to lend us please contact me on tel: 
01981 540980.  We would be so grateful if you could help 
with this display. 

John H.C. Jones, Chairman of Management Committee 

Further details regarding the celebration will be published 
later. 

KINGS THORN & LITTLE BIRCH GARDENING CLUB  
NEWSLETTER  

 
Looking at my last letter, I foolishly said summer had 
arrived! How wrong can you be - I’m looking out at a 
VERY green garden and lashing rain - I know we needed 
it but can it please stop now! At least the pond is full to 
overflowing and the water butts are topped up ready for 
the sunshine when it comes, and it will eventually, ready 
for all our flowers and vegetables for the summer 
show!! Looking forward is the only way to go �  
 

We had a very good May meeting at the club with C lyde 
of Wobage Farm demonstrating willow weaving. He 
made a wonderful garden obelisk and explained all the 
types of willow, their uses and preparation procedures 
for getting the willow ready for weaving. He also 
brought along examples of his work from small serving 
platters, baskets and a wonderful sculptural vessel - we 
were all really impressed with his enthusiasm and pro-
fessionalism in his work, so much so that we have 
booked him for a work shop in December. Those that  
attend will  make a Christmas themed obelisk. The cost 
for the session and materials will be £40 per person and 
numbers are limited so it will be a first come first served 
basis and we will start to take names and payment in 
September. We also welcomed quite a few new faces 
which was great, hopefully we will see them again and 
maybe a few more! 
 

July is our garden visit - 24th July - to Veddw Garden at 
Devauden. Names and deposits will have been taken at 
the June meeting but if you would like to attend, please 
give me a call on 01981 541198. 
 

Our next newsletter will be in September as July and 
August are combined so I wish you a very warm and pro-
ductive summer season from all the committee.  We 
hope to see as many of you as possible at the Village 
Summer Show on Saturday 7th September in the Village 
Hall. The schedule is attached to The Birches Newsletter 
and I hope that there is something in the schedule that 
you fancy entering.  
 

Come on all you bakers, makers and florists - I know you 
are out there! We would love to see you and your en-
tries! Don’t forget the art section and get your cameras 
clicking for the photographic section - couldn’t be easier 
and Veddw is an amazing garden designed for a garden 
photographer!  Also, mums, dads and grandparents,  
there is a children’s workshop on Friday 6th September 
4.00 pm where the children can make their entries for 
the show. 
All materials are provided and the children will be super-
vised but you are very welcome to keep them company. 
This is an open show for everyone and the tea and cake 
refreshments are delicious!     Looking forward to seeing 
you there. 
 

Happy gardening! 
Regards, Jenny  
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Need some Domestic Help? 

Experienced Nanny/carer/cleaner/pet sitter 

available for £10 per hour. 
 

Call Karen 01981 540710 or 07866 626531 

Own transport 

Andrew Nixon Wildflower Walk and much more! 

Sunday greeted us sunny and warm, when about 15 of us - 
including Toni Fagan, our newly-elected Green Councillor - 
met up with Andrew Nixon, from the Herefordshire 
Wildlife Trust. 

In a small meadow Andrew pointed out different grasses 
and explained how bracken can be controlled by bashing 
or rolling it three times a year. He also explained how each 
county deals with green road verges, which should act as 
wildlife corridors, but are often cut just as wildflowers are 
flowering, so the seeds do not set. Ideally for wildlife, he 
said hedges should be cut every two years into a pyramid 
shape, wide at the base and narrow at the top with trees 
interspersed along the hedge-line. 

By the time we reached Model Cottages it poured with 
rain, so we sheltered under a generous fir tree. Here we 
discussed native tree diseases, such as `ash die back’, 
phosphate pollution in rivers, otters, planning applications 
on wildflower meadows and climate change. The extent of 
Andrew's knowledge was never-ending! 

To avoid a very wet walk in Athelstan's Wood we visited 
Mel's meadow in Eden Lane, which contained beautiful 
grasses, vetch, cat's ear, hog weed and many different 
bees. It also gave us lovely views over to the Black 
Mountains. 

Our morning walk was rounded off in the village hall, over 
a welcome cup of tea. Here we heard more about 
Andrew's work, such as a Wildlife Trust project at 
Bodenham Lake, where shallow margins are being created 
for aquatic plants. He also told us about Herefordshire’s 
many Ice Age glaciated ponds, from which soil samples 
yield vital information about the earth’s formation. Sadly, 
there are none in Little Birch, as glacial ice only descended 
as far as Hereford Race Course! 

What a fascinating walk! Thank you so much Andrew and 
we hope to see you in Little Birch again soon. 

Parish Walk - Sunday 14 July 

Join in on a walk from Little Birch down to the River Wye 
for coffee/tea at the Lucksall Campsite Riverside Bar/
Eatery  - 5.5 miles approx. A moderate walk along green 
lanes, through fields, lanes, parkland and along the 
riverside. There are a number of stiles and depending on 
the weather -maybe wet grass! 

On Sunday 14 July at 9am meeting at Little Birch Village 
Hall. In total may take 3 - 4 hours. 

The plan is to arrange for cars to bring everyone back to 
LBVH. So please contact me in advance if you are planning 
to join the walk, so we can arrange drivers and also give 
numbers to Lucksall. 

 All Welcome! 

Angela Middleton 
Volunteer Footpath Officer 
01981 540377 or ajbmiddleton@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:ajbmiddleton@hotmail.co.uk
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POLISHED NAIL & BEAUTY LOUNGE 
“Where friends and beauty meet….” 

A GIRL SHOULD BE TWO THINGS 

Classy & Fabulous 
*Coco Chanel 

 

OPI MANICURES * PEDICURES * GEL POLISH * SCULPTURED ACRYLIC/

GEL NAIL EXTENSIONS * BEACH/HOLLYWOOD TOES * SIGNATURE 

EYEBROWS—SCULPT, COLOUR AND CORRECT * THREADING * 

*WAXING * SEMI PERMANENT EYELASHES 

REGULAR AESTHETIC CLINICS WITH Dr Sarah Parkes 

GENTLEMANS LOUNGE HELD EVERY WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON FROM 2-5PM 

‘The Wood Shed’ 
Pengethley Garden Centre, Peterstow, Ross on Wye, HR9 6LL 

 
   EMail Polished.jacqueline@gmail.com   

   
01989 730791 or 0775913783 

OPEN: TUESDAY-SATURDAY 9am-5pm.  Complimentary Tea and Coffee 

Polished-Nail And Beauty 

Great Local Food & Drink in Much Birch 
All Day Every Day 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pilgrim Hotel 

Much Birch HR2 8HU 

EMail stay@pilgrimhotel.co.uk 

Country Hotel with Luxury Bedrooms 

Choose the Pilgrim for your next country getaway or 
business trip and enjoy some fabulous hospitality, 
stunning views across Herefordshire and great, fresh 
local food & drink. 
The Hotel has been in the same hands for 16 years and 
has undergone massive improvements in that time. 
Steve Boyle, the owner & former England & Lions rugby 
player assisted by his friendly team,  look forward to 
welcoming you to the Pilgrim Hotel very soon, to enjoy 
a touch of luxury & great food in the stunning 
Herefordshire countryside. 

Menus on website www.pilgrimhotel.co.uk 

Booking is recommended  - 01981 540742 

 Breakfast Butties 

 All Day Cake 

 Lunch 

 Afternoon Teas 

 Dinner 

 Celebration Buffets 

 Murder Mystery Dinners 

 Food with a View 
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 WYE BATHROOMS 

 

 

 

Local family run company. Design & installation of 

Bathrooms & shower rooms 

 

We are also registered with NIC-EIC for all your Electrical 

work 

 

Call Paul for a free quotation 

Or visit 

www.wyebathrooms.co.uk 

 

07894-563897 
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Aconbury Shepherd Huts 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uses include craft room, play house, 
sleep over’s etc. 

 
Come and see our display hut or 

request our new brochure 
 

We also build stables, field shelters, 
garden sheds, play houses, garden 

features and bespoke gates.  Please 
ring for our dedicated brochure 

 
Stephen Turner.  The Underhills, 

Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, 
Herefordshire.  HR2 8HX. 

 
Telephone: Office 01981 540090 

     Mobile 07768 206296 
 

www.aconburyshepherdhuts.co.uk 
turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com 

Our huts are hand 
built to the highest 

of standards. 
Our standard hut 

includes insulation, 
double glazing, 
electrics and 
decoration. 

A CALL FOR HELP…….. 
 

We are looking for volunteers to go on a monthly 
rota to help us keep Much Birch Churchyard tidy. 
We do have someone to mow the grass regularly but 
we need volunteers to generally tidy up e.g. sweep 
the path, get rid of weeds and accumulated rubbish 
in the corners and remove dead flowers from graves. 
We would be so grateful for this help and you do not 
have to be members of the congregation.  Please 
contact the Churchwarden, Sylvia Jones tel. 01981 
540980 if you can help. 

LocalCarer 

Over15 years of experience 

For all aspects of care 

within the comforts of your 

own home 

Call Kim for advice 

07944 745853 

You are invited to 

An evening with Mr. Reg 
Moule 

From Hereford and Worcester Radio 
 

On Friday  5th July 2019 at 7.30pm 

In Much Birch Community Hall 
 

Tickets 7.50 pounds to include  

a Ploughman’s Supper and Coffee or Tea 

available from 

 Shirley on 07787 532720 

 or Sylvia on 01981 540980 

All your gardening questions answered 
 

Proceeds for Much Birch Church Fabric Fund 
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Much Birch Parish Council 
      Parish Clerk Mrs Alison Wright 

Longfield House, Gooses Foot, Kingstone, Herefordshire  HR2 9NE 
Tel. 01981 250860:  Email: muchbirchclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 

Dates of Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group Meetings for 2019 
 All to be held at Much Birch Community Hall from 7.30pm 

 
29 August, 26 September, 31 October, 28 November. 

A reminder that the dates for the 2019 Parish Council Meetings are as follows: July 4, September 5, October 3, 
November 7 and December 5.  
 
All are welcome to attend. 

Please see notice boards and website for agendas. As always the public and press are more than welcome to attend and 
will have the opportunity to speak directly to their representatives.  

A reminder that:- 

Your Much Birch Parish Councillors are:- 

Cllr Alison Cook   (Chair) Jasmine Cottage, Wrigglebrook Lane, Kingsthorne, Hereford, HR2 8AW, e mail thecooks@wyenet.co.uk  Tel. 01981 540703 

Cllr Steve Turner   (Vice Chair)  The Underhills, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, Hereford, HR2 8HX, e mail turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com  and Tel. 
01981 540090 

Cllr Andrew Crum   Anfield House, Barrack Hill, Kingsthorne, Hereford, HR2 8AX, e mail a.crum@btinternet.com   
Tel. 01981 540002 

Cllr Roisin Burge     The Old Hall, Barrack Hill, Little Birch, Herefordshire, HR2 8AX   roisinburge@hotmail.com   Tel. 01981 540724 

Cllr David Baldwin     The Granary, Much Birch, Herefordshire, HR2 8HS   baldwin79@btinternet.com   Tel. 01981 541198 

Cllr Veronica Thomas    4, Queens Close, Wormelow, Hereford, HR2 8FD   Tel. 01981 540646 (no e mail) 

Full minutes of the meetings and information etc. can be found on the Parish Council website following the link found in 
this summary.www.muchbirchparish.org.uk.   

You can also find us on Twitter at https://twitter.com/MuchBirchPC and Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/
groups/Much.Birch.Parish 

 

 

 

HOLLYBUSH HIRE 

Vintage Tea Set Hire 
 

Woodfield, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, HR2 8HX 

07989 854593 / 01981 541109 

emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Tea Cups, Saucers & Tea Plates 

Sandwich / Cake Plates 

Teapots, Sugar Bowls & Milk Jugs 

Cake Stands 

Lanterns, Mirrors 
 

mailto:muchbirchclerk@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:thecooks@wyenet.co.uk
mailto:turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com
mailto:a.crum@btinternet.com
mailto:roisinburge@hotmail.com
mailto:baldwin79@btinternet.com
http://www.muchbirchparish.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/MuchBirchPC
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish/
mailto:emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk
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Murphy’s Paw 

The home of happy woofers! 

Doggie Daycare 

One to One Grooming 

Home Boarding 

Tump Lane, Much Birch 

Tel: Tricia 07732 286069 

murphyspaw2005@gmail.com 

www.murphyspaw.co.uk 

FB: Murphy’s Paw 

Doggie Services 

Providing a true “home from home” environment. 

We welcome friends, old and new! 

Little Birch Parish Council 

 

Your Little Birch Parish Council Councillors are:-  

 
 

Parish Council meetings usually happen at 7.30pm on the first Wednesday of the month and all parishoners are very welcome to 

attend. Agendas are posted on the Parish notice board at least three days in advance and are also on our web site. 

Little Birch Parish Facebook Group 

 

Find the latest news, events and business listings all in one 

place. 

You are welcome to promote your local business, advertise a 

local event or post news or information of interest to the vil-

lage and surrounding area.  

Search for Little Birch Parish Group on Facebook 

For updates and notifications of future meetings please 
check out the website – www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org. 

Table Tennis at Little Birch Village Hall 

 
Following on from the first two very successful table tennis sessions at Little Birch Village Hall, we have decided 

to buy a brand new table making it three tables in all so that everyone can have plenty of table time.  These 

sessions have proven to be extremely sociable events with everyone having great fun and everyone will be 

made welcome. Those who have attended previously, please note the change of start time from 7:30pm to 

7:00pm. 

Admission is just £2.00 which goes towards the cost of refreshments.  You don’t need any equipment as 

everything is provided.  If you need any further information, please contact Peter Rees on 01981 541356 or 

Angela Middleton on 01981 540377. 

http://www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org/
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Get in touch 

101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime 

herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

www.westmercia.police.uk 
 

Herefordshire Cops / @southsidecops 

Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in  

progress or life is in danger. 

For daily updates on incidents in your area register for our 

Dotmailer service via www.westmercia.police.uk. 

Lowri Anderson  PCSO 40247 

Hereford City Southside and Rural SNT 

West Mercia Police 

South Hereford Rural Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT)   

Make the difference 

 

For more information about becoming a Special Constable, 

please visit, 

 

Warwickshire Police: www.warwickshire.police.uk/

specialconstables  

West Mercia Police: www.westmercia.police.uk/

specialconstables  

THE CASTLE INN @ LITTLEBIRCH 
OPENING TIMES 

   

Monday—fish and chip night 5pm - 11pm  

Tuesday—pizza night  5pm - 11pm 

Wednesday—steak night 5pm - 11pm 

Thursday—pie night 5-11pm 

Friday 5-11pm  

Saturday all day  

Sunday lunch 12-4pm 

Evening menu is also available on the different food nights  

 

Seb and Emma welcome you to the Castle Inn for home cooked food, real ale and  

friendly atmosphere!  

New pub number; 01981540943  

Call for any information and bookings!  

http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/specialconstables

